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We have learned starting next week, there will be two road construction projects that will m ost certainly affect 
the bus transportation for many of our students as well as for students who drive to and from school. 

1-696 Expressway 
Beginning Monday, April 16, 2018, the Michigan Department of Transportation (MOOT) will begin a 
complete reconstruction of the I-696 Expressway. According to i'vIDOT, the traffic impact will be: 

Macomb County: 1-696 from Dequindre Rd. to 1-94 
Eastbound always O PL~N. Westbound always CLOSED. 

Oakland County: 1-696 from Dequindre Rd. to 1-275 
Night & weekend lane closures. 
Up to 10 complete weekend closures with detours. 

More information is available at the MOOT website http://movingmacomb.org/i696/ 

Hoover Road 
Beginning next week, 1 foover Road in Warren from 1-696 to 13 Mile Road is slated to begin repaving, 
which will have an impact on Cousino High School and Cromie Elementary. For Cousino and Cromie 
families, you will be receiving additional information from the school about traffic patterns and how to 
access each school. 

The Road Ahead 
It is anticipated that these p rojects will have a significant impact on traffic, causing delays in our bus routes 
and heavy traffic congestion for many parts of the district, especially 1-696 and Hoover, which arc two major 
roads for us. WCS will maintain close contact with state and local officials to minimize the effects of these 
projects while keeping the safety and security of our students and staff our number one priority. 

If you have any questions, please contact your child's principal for specific school information. 

Sincerely, 

Robert D. Li no is, Ph.D. 
Superintendent 
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